
 
Annual Asbestos Report 2025/26 

_________________________________________________________________________ 
 

The Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act (AHERA) was established by the U.S. Environmental 
Protection Agency (EPA) to protect school age children from unintentional asbestos exposure.  Under this 
Act all public non-profit private schools were required to inspect all buildings for asbestos fibers. 
 
Mālamalama Waldorf School does not contain any asbestos in the rooms used by our faculty, children and 
other staff members.  This conclusion is based on four (4) factors as follows: 
 
​ 1)​ The initial inspection of our school complex by AHERA Inspector ​ ​ ​
​ ​ Kenneth A. Williams on November 1, 1988. 
​ 2)​ A letter from the architect dated July 1, 1999 regarding ACBM status of ​ ​
​ ​ the building materials used in construction of Malamalama Waldorf School. 
​ 3)​ A report of the AHERA Three Year Re-inspection by Michael Polkinghom ​ ​
​ ​ dated December 21, 1999. 
​ 4)​ The US Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) per letter from Russell ​ ​
​ ​ Takata (Program Manager, Noise, Radiation, and Indoor Air Quality ​ ​ ​
​ ​ Branch) dated February 21, 2002 indicates no further action required at this time. 
​ 5)​ The US Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) per letter from Russell ​ ​
​ ​ Takata (Program Manager, Noise, Radiation, and Indoor Air Quality ​ ​ ​
​ ​ Branch) dated February 27, 2004 indicates no further action required at ​ ​
​ ​ this time. 
 
This notification will serve as our Annual Report for the school year 2025/2026.  If you would like to 
review our management plan at any time, a copy is located in the office. 
 
 
 
Mahalo, 

  

Mālamalama Waldorf School Administration 
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